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Some Thoughts on What It Means to Be Missional 

I have a friend in the ministry who grew up in the mission field, but not here in the United States.  Now a 

pastor in the USA, his perspective on life, love, and Christianity is completely different than my own.  

When we talk he is very familiar with the word “Missional” and has read more about the topic than I 

even know exists as some of the primary writers, authors like Leslie Newbigin, were the writings on 

which he was raised.  Newbigin, himself a missionary for many, many years, returned to England nearing 

the end of his life and found the country, as well as the culture, very different from when he was a 

young man and had been called into the mission field.   

After Newbigin returned to England in the 1980’s from being on the mission field in India, he realized 

that Western culture, based primarily on science (not every culture or society is) had developed over 

time. Uncritically to believe or accept that scientific knowledge is all that truly is there to teach us about 

reality.  Newbigin wrote extensively challenging this idea.  Newbigin also tried to show, right up until his 

death in the late 90’s that the Christian life in any and every culture needs to be the same.  If Christianity 

means anything, it means taking the message out, rather than requiring or thinking people are simply 

going to come to us to hear it.   

When Newbigin returned to England, he discovered that Christians were no longer capable of either 

understanding or addressing the rapid changes that had occurred in the culture since he had been gone 

to India.  Newbigin had returned to a Christianity that expected people to come to them to listen and to 

learn.  This is an example of what he said: 

Every culture goes through periods when self-criticism is general.  But it is also true that 

cultures are born and die.  The question now is whether our present self-criticism is merely 

the normal self-questioning of a healthy culture, or whether we are at the point where a 

culture is approaching death.  It seems to me, and I know I am not alone, that the truth of 

our present situation is nearer to the second of these alternatives than to the first. 

I believe with my whole heart that what Newbigin saw nearly 30 years ago happening in England is 

precisely what HAS also happened in America as well.  For example, I don’t believe that  Christians in 

America understand or are capable of addressing the rapid changes (I have previously used the word, 

revolutionary) that have taken place over the last 10-15 years in our country and in our communities.  

Therefore, those who understand these things, like my friend above, have a lot to teach us, (to teach 

me), about the true nature of the Gospel and what it means to be Christ followers. 

One place this is very evident is the failure of the political system in our government.  This isn’t  going 

to be a rant about being a Republican or Democrat, I promise.  I believe the truth, however;  is that 

Christianity, and more precisely being a Christ follower, can’t be linked to being from one party or the 

other.  The merits of following Christ and living true to the Gospel CANNOT be articulated by one party 

or the other, even though one party clearly claims to speak more for Christians than the other.  It seems 

apparent to me that both parties are not motivated by pleasing God but rather by other motives.  

Motives like Money, Security, Peace, Prosperity, all are part of that mix!  I like how one author has put 
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this… “Political parties have ceased to be mass movements and rely more on the manipulation of the 

media than on actual popular participation.”   

What is my conclusion to all of this?  Well, for starters, we shouldn’t be relying on our political party or 

political affiliation to divine the way for us to be pleasing to God!  Secondly, we need to be studying the 

scriptures and seeking constantly to allow God’s Spirit to motivate us to live in such a way that our lives 

will be pleasing to God and not just comfortable with how we have grown up!  Finally, as terrorism 

continues to spread its ugly head across the planet, I believe we need to realize that such terrors will 

only be turned around one person at a time by the only message that can change the human heart.  

Getting that message to others isn’t going to happen in a building.  It’s an old idea, but it’s still true.  You 

and I are the church, what we have on this corner is just a place to meet and eat!  When Newbigin went 

off to India to be a missionary, I doubt he put up a building and waited for people to show up.  He had to 

have done it another way.  It’s what needs to happen right outside our doors today as well. 

 

With hearts aflame, 

H Dick  

 

 

   

  

Worship Assistants 

USHERS: 

1- Cindy Griggs 

8- Cindy Griggs, Clarissa Sents 

15- Willard & Carolyn Childres 

22- Willard & Carolyn Childres 

 

CHANCEL FLOWERS & FELLOWSHIP HOST 

Please consider signing the form in the 

Fellowship Hallway, for flowers or 

fellowship Sunday mornings.  

 

MEALS ON WHEELS 

Ladd, Moennich, Gant, Bohnenblust 

 Women’s Evening & Morning Circle  

Morning Circle meets every 3rd Thursday 

at 10:00 am in Fellowship Hall. Evening 

Circle meets every 3rd Wednesday at 

6:30 pm in Fellowship Hall. Any questions 

contact Crystal Warren.  

Evening Circle    

January 14th 

February 18th 

March 18th 

April 15th 

Morning Circle 

January 15th 

February 19th 

March 19th 

April 16th  

Pastor Dick is in the church office 

Monday through Thursday. 

Cindy Miller is in on Monday and 

Wednesday.  

Gabby Fischer is on Monday,  

Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 
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NEWS                                                                                                                         

Dillons has announced that they will end the Neighborhood Rewards program, which tracks the 

amount loaded onto Gift Cards to donate to non-profit organizations. In its place, Dillons has 

created a Community Rewards program.  First Presbyterian Church has recently enrolled in the 

Community Rewards program to be able to receive donations from Dillons. 

The Community Rewards program works by letting organization members/supporters (that you 

be you) associate their Dillons Plus cards (shopper cards) with an organization. All purchases 

made with the Dillons Plus cards associated with an organization are used as a basis for Dillons 

making a donation to that organization. The Dillons Plus card is the same card you use to get 

Fuel Points and to take advantage of advertized specials. 

Benefits for shoppers include not having to load money onto a separate card (the Gift Card) and 

not having to worry about Gift Card being lost or stolen. It’s much easier to help your church 

now under the new program. 

The Community Rewards program begins February 1, 2015. Shoppers can associate their Dillons 

Plus cards with FPC now or anytime in the future online.  (This program is now only done 

online.)  Referring to the former program, Gift Card balances never expire, so you can continue 

to still use them, they simply will no longer benefit the church. 

You may receive information about this new program from Dillons Customer Support when you 

are here at church or even at Dillions, but you will only be able to register online, either on your 

own computer or here at the church. 

More information will be coming soon. We will be available to help everyone register their 

Dillons Plus card with our Church, (10156) or you can go on line and do it yourself! 

H Dick 

SESSION HIGHLIGHTS 
Session met on January 4th and approved or discussed the following: 
1.  To adjust the membership records to reflect the deaths of Marvin Lundquist on Dec. 17, and        

Marge Hanson on Dec. 18. 

2.  The 2015 Budget.  A copy of the budget is in the Annual Report.  If you would like a copy, 

contact the church office. 

3.  Cindy Griggs was elected as Endowment Trustee for the Class of 2017. 
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4.  Fred Bohnenblust and Myron Hoover were examined and approved to be Elders for the Class 

of 2017.  Roger Stucky and Tammy Curtright were not present and will be voted on at a later 

date. 

5.  The next Session meeting will be February 19, 2015. 

 

KITCHEN CLEANOUT 
As a by-product of our kitchen renovation, we have identified a number of items that are no 

longer used or needed in the church kitchen.  These items are currently on display on tables in 

the back of Fellowship Hall.  Over the next couple of Sundays, we invite you to take a little time 

to look these things over.  Please feel free to take anything you want.  Anything that is left will 

be donated to Save-N-Share or the ReUse It Center. 

We are also contemplating replacing the long heavy folding tables, typically used for church 

dinners, with the lighter weight plastic variety.  If you have any interest in any of those tables, 

please contact Linda Heidebrecht or Crystal Warren. 

GOOD SHEPHERD 

The Good Shepherd's winter break will extend through Wednesday, January 21st.  We will 

begin again with our winter session beginning January 28th, 2015 through Wednesday, 

February 25, 2015.  Times will still be 5:45 - 7:00 P.M. with a meal provided, songs, stories, and 

prayer.  Contact Jackie Bohnenblust for more information at 241-6189.  A big thank you goes to 

Fred Bohnenblust and Betty Thomas for their invaluable help in providing the meal and 

relationship building to our five attendees.   

 

 THANK YOU 

Thank you Judi Gannon, Bob & Judy Carson, Roger & Ruthanne Stucky, Willard & Carolyn 

Childres, Myron & Connie Hoover, Allan & Deanna Sents, Mark & Linda Heidebrecht, Lynn & 

Brenda Gant, David & Karen Ediger, Morris & Marsha Mills, and Cheryl Canfield for helping 

serve all through the month of December with Loaves and Fishes.  

 

Thank you for the beautiful plant you gave in memory of Dad was greatly appreciated. 

Sincerely, The Family of Carmon Heidebrecht 
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We are very grateful for your support to Mt. Hope Sanctuary.  We received financial 

contributions from you during 2014, both from the church family and the Women’s Circles.  It is 

making a difference right here in your community!  Again, thank you! 

God Bless, 

Julie Holloway 

Mt. Hope Sanctuary Board of Directors 

 

Blessings to Presbies “On The Corner” your visits and mail is very welcome! Thank you. Really 

miss Sunday worship, etc. Here at sandstone we worship Thursday afternoons, pastors from 

congregational Methodist and Amish each come for a month.   

Love, Elrene Stowe 

 

To my church family, 

I wish to thank you for the “Goodie Bag” which Cindy Griggs was kind enough to deliver. It was 

a pleasant surprise to receive a flower arrangement for my birthday. The little red and yellow 

carnations brighten my room. Thank you for remembering me.  

In Christian love, Willis Freeman 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FELLOWSHIP HOSTS NEEDED 

Please consider signing up to help with  

fellowship time, following worship. The  

Fellowship Ministry Team will offer  

assistance if you want. Treats do not have 

to be home-made or elaborate. Please 

sign the list in the hallway and a member 

of the Fellowship MT will contact you to 

ask if you would like help that Sunday. 

  

 

Valentines Message 

“For God so loved the world that he 

gave his one and only Son, that 

whoever believes in him shall not 

perish but have eternal life” 

John 3:16  
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February Birthdays                               Happy Anniversary 

 1- Cindy Miller, Jacob Reeves               22- Mark & Linda Heidebrecht 

3- Linda Heidebrecht 

4- Lana Birzer 

9- Ellen Davidson 

10- Allan Sents, Edith Young 

12- Helen Gerard, Morris Mills 

13- Marsha Mills, Britney Brooks 

14- Joel Morey 

18- Evana Reynolds 

21- Ian Ediger 

23- Carolyn Naylor 

25- Lucille Hand 

27- Megan Morey 

  

 


